
 

   

 

  

     

    

  

 

  

 

     

    

     

   

    

     

 

 

 

     

 

   

     

   

   

 

 

 

 

   

Application for sitting the National Qualification
 

Examination in the Mainland (國家醫師資格考試 )
 

Under the “Mainland and Hong Kong Closer Economic Partnership 

Arrangement” (“CEPA”), Hong Kong permanent residents who are eligible to 

practise western medicine in Hong Kong are allowed to sit the Mainland’s 

National Qualification Examination for Doctors. Detailed information 

concerning the Examination can be obtained from the website of National 

Medical Examination Center at https://www1.nmec.org.cn. 

Applications for sitting the 2024 National Qualification Examination will be 

called for by the National Medical Examination Center. All applicants for this 

year’s examination are required to submit their applications online. Details of 

the examination are available on the website of the National Medical 

Examination Center at https://www1.nmec.org.cn. The application closing 

date is 4 February 2024. Applicants who have already submitted their 

applications online before the closing date are required to submit the 

supporting documents in person to the Medical Council Secretariat for vetting 

and onward submission to the National Medical Examination Center on or 

before 7 February 2024. 

Please click here for information in relation to submission of supporting 

documents to the Medical Council. For enquiries and appointments, please 

contact the Secretariat of the Licentiate Committee of the Medical Council at 

2873 4742 or via email at mc-exam@dh.gov.hk. 

The Medical Council of Hong Kong 

5 January 2024 
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